Galesville Area Chamber of Commerce
Future Minded Historically Proud

Board of Directors Meeting

December 9, 2015

Directors present:  Sue Hummel, Aaron Engel, Kim Gorka, Chris Petersen, Sarah Livermore, Larry Hoppe, Lindsay Spitzer, Melanie Pederson, Jim Riley, Renee Brenengen, Sharon Spahr, Richard Tolzman and Mark Hansen.
Directors absent: Tammy Paulus.
Members Present:  John Graf (Graf Media) and Chuck Gauger (Trempealeau County Times).
Guest: Tristen Graves (G-E-T high school student).

A quorum was declared and the meeting was called to order at 7:35 am by President Jim Riley.

Secretary’s Report:  

Renee B. made a motion to accept the November minutes as presented. This was seconded by Larry H. and the motion carried.
Treasurer’s Report:  

The reports for November were distributed and Renee B. made a motion to accept them. The motion was seconded by Kim G. and the motion was passed. The following bills were presented:
-$36.37 to US Cellular for Chamber cell phone
-$50.00 to Wisconsin Department of Transportation for Highway 53 Garden of Eden annual sign permit fee
-$60.00 website expense to MA Webcenters
-$131.43 to Renee Brenengen for annual membership supplies & mailing
-$20.00 to Light Up Galesville
-$20.00 to Laser Products of America for 7 Rivers Alliance Storefronts Conference
 Mark H. made a motion to approve these invoices for payment. The motion was seconded by Sue H. and it was passed.
The 2016 proposed budget prepared by the Executive Committee was presented. Lindsay S. will provide a detailed budget by committee at the January meeting. Our treasurer was complimented for her efforts.
In years past, the Chamber has had a high school representative on the Board. Through the collaborative efforts of Troy White, Sarah Livermore and Sharon Spahr, there is again a student interested in joining the Board of Directors. Sarah L. made a motion to nominate Tristen Graves, a sophomore at G-E-T, to be our high school representative. This was seconded by Sue H. and it carried unanimously. Welcome Tristen.
Committee Reports:
       Organization & Membership: 
       Renee B. confirmed the 2016 memberships were mailed out the end of November. However,
       Lindsay S. advised that any membership fees will be held for deposit until calendar year 2016.
Promotion & Tourism: 
     1.   Renee B. said this committee will not be meeting until after the New Year.
     2.   Sarah L. reported there were 6,540 hits to our Chamber website in November. Top 5 pages were Home, Members, Board Minutes, Calendar and Apple Affair.
Agri-Business:
Richard T. interviewed some of the business owners on the Square (Joyce Johnson, The Common Market, Traci Stoner, Treasure Chest and Amy Hembd, Garden of Eatin’) about the impact our Farmers Market has had on their businesses. The consensus was it is positive.
Economic Revitalization & Development:
Sharon S. reported on the conclusions of the Galesville Wisconsin Hotel Market Study. It was determined that this market could support 50 rooms. Now investors are needed. Sharon also commented she would like to encourage having a Chamber representative attend meetings held by Seven Rivers Alliance.
Several directors commented on how the new storefront of the relocated Peanuts Toy Barn brings a warm, bright and inviting visibility to our downtown. Owner, Mark H. reminded us the new store will be remodeled between January 1st and Easter. 
Historic Preservation, Beautification & Design:
Chris P. and Jim R. discussed the continued development of the cultural arts program at Old Main as part of the Gale Star Series. Melanie P. gave a very thorough and informative synopsis of the Revitalize Storefronts Conference she attended in Cashton on November 19th. Lots of great ideas!
Old Business: 
1. There was not time in 2015 for the Dollar General and Galesville Lions to coordinate a partnership for the annual Toy Drive. It is hoped they will be able to work together next year. 
2. Thank you to Renee B. for taking care of the Chamber tree for Light Up Galesville. 
Correspondence: 

Information about the ALICE training institute being held in February in Arcadia was provided.
Upcoming Events:
Sue H. reminded us of events at A.A. Arnold House -Victorian Dinner this coming Friday, Santa on Saturday, December 19th and the Sweetheart Dinner in February. Visit www.galesvillewi.com for more Galesville events.
The meeting was adjourned at 8:52am.
Our next meeting will be held on Wednesday, January 13, 2016 at 7:30 am at the Library Community Room.  
Submitted by Sarah Livermore, Secretary
